
DRAINAGE BOARD MEETING                                                                                                 February 24th, 2025 

The Rush County Drainage Board met at 9:50a.m. February 24th, 2025 with the following present; 
Ron Jarman, Kenny Aulbach, Jeff Wilson, Marvin L. Rees, Surveyor on the phone, Ashley Perkins, 
Secretary and Grant Reeves, Attorney. Also present Susan and Cindy from Treasures and Doug 
Hall. 

The minutes of the meeting that was held on February 10th, 2025 were approved and signed by 
Jarman, 2nd by Wilson. Motion carried 

HACKLEMAN DRAIN 
Treasurer, Susan Spaeth and Cindy Humphrey from the treasures office presented the Board with 
an issue with being able to bill for this drain because of the date. Cindy stated LOW told them that it 
can’t be fixed in the system. So she suggested to hand write the bill or to skip until fall bill is due. 
Wilson made motion to hand write the bill, 2nd by Aulbach. Motion carried 
 
SAM TRABUE 
Surveyor presented an email from USI. INDOT told them they were investigating getting the 
Drainage Board’s name on the permit.  
 
RUSHVILLE FLOODING - BRIC GRANT 
Surveyor presented a letter to the Board for their signature that stated their desire for the drainage 
project in the city of Rushville and their desire to obtain the BRIC Grant.   Jarman made a motion to 
approve the letter, 2nd by Wilson. Motion carried. 
 
Wilson stated about adding two more Board members, Grant Reeves stated he would set a 
procedure for next meeting. He also asked the Surveyor if he was still planning to hire someone. 
 
There being nothing else to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned by Jarman. 2nd by 
Wilson.  Motion carried.   
 
 
 
 
_________________________   ___________________________   ____________________ 
Kenny Aulbach   Ron Jarman    Jeff Wilson 
 


